INVITATION TO A PRESS CONFERENCE ON AB 1715, A BILL TO RESTORE BASIC CIVIL RIGHTS IN EMPLOYMENT. 

FEATURING:  ORGANIZATION FOR JUSTICE & EQUALITY (OJE)

                          CHINESE FOR AFFIRMATIVE ACTION (CAA)

                          FAIR EMPLOYMENT & HOUSING COMMISSION (FEHC)

                          AARP (FORMERLY AMERICAN ASSOC. OF RETIRED PERSONS)

                          AMERICAN CIVIL LIBERTIES UNION (ACLU)

                          EQUAL RIGHTS ADVOCATES (ERA)                          

                          NATIONAL ORGANZIATION FOR WOMEN (NOW)

Location:  Office of Chinese Affirmative Action      Contact
:  
Frank Lee, OJE

                 17 Walter Lum Place                                               frankl@justice-equality.com

                 San Francisco, CA 94108                                           

                 (415) 274-6760

Date & Time:  10/2/03 (Thursday) at 10:30 a.m. 

Americans should not be forced to give up our basic civil rights to get a job.  Americans should be able to seek help from relevant authority when we are being discriminated against.  Governor Davis should sign AB 1715 into law so that basic civil rights can be restored for employees in California.

AB 1715 applies to arbitration agreements between employers and employees regarding claims that can be brought under the Fair Employment and Housing Act (FEHA), which forbids discrimination on a number of characteristics, including race, gender, age, religion, sexual orientation, and disability.  AB 1715 would establish that any waiver of rights or procedures under the FEHA must be knowing, voluntary, and not be made as a condition of employment or continued employment.  

Despite our country’s emphasis on justice and equality, more and more companies are requiring employees to give up their basic civil rights as a condition of employment.  This is an incredibly big step backward for our country.  Under these agreements, employees can only go to arbitration even if they experience discrimination based on race, gender, age, disability, or religion.  They are deprived of their basic right to have their cases decided in accordance with the law, and to have their claims heard in court, which is of utmost importance in a democratic country.  

Under most arbitration agreements, employees cannot even bring discrimination claims to the State Department of Fair Employment and Housing, the state agency responsible for enforcing civil rights laws.     

A similar bill, SB 1538, was vetoed by the Governor last year.  Speakers at the press conference will urge Governor Davis to sign into law AB1715 to provide better protections for California employees. 

